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WASHINGTON, DC 205123101

February 3, 2005

Mr. Esteven Lopez

Director, New Mexico Interstate Stream Commission
P.O. Box 25102

Santa Fe, NM 87504

Dear Director Lopez:

It has come to my attention that there is significant disagreement regarding the effect the
proposed settlement of the Navajo Nation’s water rights claims in the San Juan Basin,
New Mexico will-have on the water available to San Juan-Chama Project contractors.

It is my understanding that several of the San Juan-Chama Project contractors claim that
the settlement will result in a reduction of water available to contractors, while the
Interstate Stream Commission and the Navajo Nation believe that an increase in allowed
diversions will offset any addition of shortage sharing partners. These disagreements
have their genesis in different legal analyses, different intcrpretations of legislative mtent
and statutory construction, and different hydrologic assessments.

Iu order determine the merits of each position, I have requested that the respective parties
provide my staff with the empirical, statutory, and lcgal arguments that arc the basis for
each of their positions. In late March, my staff will be in New Mexico to meet with the
parties and assess each argument. I am making the sarpe request of the Navajo Nation
and the San Juan-Chama Project contractors.

In the interim, I encourage you to work in the spirit of cooperation in order to resolve this
disagreement. It is very important to me that this issue be resolved in a manner
acceptable to all involved., Thank you in advance for your attention to this matter.

Sincerely,

Pett V. Domenici
United States Senator
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